
GENERAL MEETINGS are held the third Tuesday 
of each month.  The next general meeting will be 
December 20 at Buddie’s Grill, Holt Plaza, 2040 
North Aurelius Road, Holt.  Social hour begins at 
6:30 pm, with the meeting starting at 7:30 pm.  You 
are invited to stay after the meeting for drinks and 
socializing.   

December 2016 Hot Line 517-342-9955 

The Journal 
www.jugandm ug.org 

JUG & MUG SKI CLUB  

COUNCIL MEETINGS are held on the second Tuesday of 
the month at 6:30 pm.  This month, the meeting will be 
December 13 at 410 South Cedar Street, Lansing.  Contact 
Bilky Joda-Miller at least three days before the meeting if you 
have an agenda item for the council.  Members are welcome 
at any meeting; feel free to see your council at work. 

Upcoming Activities 
east past Chandler Road; it’s on the right.  
OR from the east side, go north on 
Chandler Road to Round Lake Road, 
turn east (right) on R.L.Rd.  It’s only three miles 
beyond the Hawk Hollow entrance on Chandler. 

Cost is $35 for club members and previous members, 
and $40 for your guests.  (Cost is reduced from last 

year.) Join your friends for a truly memorable evening. 

**All forms of payment received by December 1 will automati-

cally add you to our count.  If your signup and/or payment will 

be later than December 1, call Dorothy Harney to make sure 

you will be added to the list and count.  There will be no late 

signups or payments that night at the door. 

1. Use PayPal at www.jugandmug.org or a credit 

card by December 1.  If you miss the deadline, call 
Dorothy at 881-7001 to make sure you are added 
to the count. 

2. Mail a check made out to the Jug & Mug Ski Club 

to Dorothy Harney, 1866 Sherbrook Way, Haslett  
MI  48840 (with “Christmas Party” on the memo 
line) to reach her by December 1.  Call Dorothy to 
be sure you are counted if you miss the deadline. 

3. Contact Dorothy Harney by texting or calling her at 
881-7001 or contact Bilky Joda-Miller at 256-6596 
or bilkyj@yahoo.com.  

You don’t want to miss this special evening, and we 
don’t want to miss you!  We’ll be watching for your call, 
letter, or online signup! 

Dinner & Movie, December 17  Take a 

break from the pressure of Christmas shopping and the 
season and join us at UKAI Japanese Steakhouse at 
754 Delta Commerce Drive, Lansing.  UKAI is such a 
treat! You select your dinner and then the chef 
entertains us as he cooks our entrees on the large grill 

(Continued on page 5) 

Warren Miller Movie (WME),  
December 9  The Okemos 

High School ski team and our 
Club look forward to presenting 
the new WME film, Here, There, 

and Everywhere on Friday, 

December 9, 7:00 pm, at the 
Okemos High School Auditorium, 
2800 Jolly Road, Okemos.  We 
have great door prizes: all day lift tickets, 2 night stay 
at Boyne Resorts, and discount coupons.  Doors open 
at 6:00 pm to visit with the vendors. 

Buy a ticket; they make great Christmas gifts. Tickets 
are $10 in advance, $11 at PayPal, $15 at the door.   

If you wish to help out with publicity, selling tickets, or 
volunteering on movie night, contact the committee 
chair, Rich Rybicki, phone 663-1854 or email, 
richrybick@yahoo.com.   

Christmas Party, December 10  
Reserve your place with us now for our club’s party, 
Christmas at the Lakeview. The party starts at 6:00 
pm with a cash bar and social hour, and dinner begins 
at 7:00 pm. Your buffet dinner includes carved roast 
beef, chicken with a choice of two sauces, and all the 
trimmings. We’ll listen to Christmas carols during 
dinner, and the dancing music starts at 8:00 with tunes 
by the DJ, our own Tom Beckner.  He knows the music 
we like for dancing, and he will play your requests. 
We’ll have hours of good food, fun, laughter, dancing, 
door prizes and surprises. You supply the glamour!  
Dress in your “Sunday Best” and meet the gang at: 

The Lakeview,  

5942 Round Lake Road, Laingsburg 

Take 127 north to the Round Lake Road exit and go 

http://www.jugandmug.org
mailto:bilkyj@yahoo.com
mailto:richrybick@yahoo.com
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Dear Fellow Club Members: 

As I look back at what has been offered, this has been a year of wonderful 
club events.  Some events we might call traditional (yes, we have been 

around long enough to call them traditional); the Halloween party, weekly 
TGIFs, monthly parties at someone’s home, theater in Chelsea and, of 

course, the ski trips.  Some events were new.  We added a cruise to 
Alaska, a wine tasting, Painting with a Twist, several sport events with the 

Lugnuts, the Griffins, and the Tigers.  There are too many to include all.  It 
was a good year with something for everyone. 

The council wants you to participate in two possible changes to the club.  
Both of these changes are an attempt to make the club more relevant and 

to continue its growth. The last two newsletters presented opinions and 
reasons to allow or not allow members who get married to remain active in 

the club.  The second change, which I feel strongly about and have even 
before becoming a member, is a name change. 

First, this is how we are officially approaching a possible name change. 

 A committee made up of council and non-council members currently is 

running a competition for new names.  They will choose three.  We will 
vote on those three, plus the original name. 

 If one of the new names is selected, we will again vote to make this a 

change in the constitution. 

Change can be positive, welcome, or for some, hard to accept.  We have a 

long history as the Jug & Mug Ski Club.  However, as the number of 
members becomes fewer, there are fewer events and often the same few 

people are responsible for what we do. 

The Jug & Mug Ski Club may have been the perfect name for the 60’s. It 

was the perfect time for ski clubs. There were weekly trips as well as 
overseas trips.  That was the focus.  Now we are a four seasons club that 

includes many activities as well as skiing.  It is not our club alone that is 
feeling the difference.  The ones that survive have to move into a new era.  

The words “jug” and “mug” have a new meaning now.  To most who are 
not familiar with the original meaning, which is most of us, it is not 

representative of who we are.  I did not attend or join for many years, 
although I was looking for something new in my life, because the name 

indicated something I wasn’t interested in joining.  One member persisted 
and got me to a general meeting.  What I discovered was a welcoming 

group of people who had a wide variety of interests.   

Recently, some 30 to 40 year olds have questioned why I would belong to 

such a club solely because of the name.  I have had a few new members 
say they are uncomfortable with the name and were hesitant to even visit.  

Like my experience, once they saw what it would add to their life, they 
stayed.  In my opinion, it is time to rename the club.  If we want to recruit 
new members, we should represent what we are: a club with tradition and 

one that has changed with the times.  This club has a great history and 
hopefully will have a great future if we can make that change. 

Barbara Tanaka 
Women’s Council 

Council Column 



 

 

PAGE 3 THE JOURNAL DECEMBER 2016  

ONGOING EVENTS 
TGIF — Please join us for happy hour every 

Friday evening from 5-7 pm. We visit various bars 
and restaurants located around Lansing. Here is the 
upcoming schedule. Please mark your calendars so 
you don't miss all the fun. 

December 2 & 9: Applebee's, 2284 Woodlake Road 
(near Jolly Road), Okemos.  After the Warren Miller 
film on December 9, let's go back to Applebee's and 
discuss the movie. 

December 16, 23, & 30: Sir Pizza, 201 East Grand 
River Avenue, Lansing, in Old Town. 

January 6 and 13: Leo's Spirits & Grub, 2085 West 
Grand River Avenue,  Okemos, right in front of the 
Meijer on Grand River.  

January 20 and 27: Buddies Pub and Grill, at 3048 
East Lake Lansing Road, East Lansing. 

Please join the fun and your friends at any or all 

Fridays. We usually have 20-25 people in attendance. 

Linda Lillie is our happy hour coordinator. If you have 
any suggestions for happy hour locations, contact 
Linda at 290-0189 or LMLillie@gmail.com. 

Jug & Mug Book Club -- The Jug & Mug 

Book Club is a friendly group which gets together 
every six weeks or so to discuss the book we chose 
at the previous meeting. We also eat assorted snacks 
and enjoy a beverage or two. 

Our book selection is Dead Wake: The Last 
Crossing of the Lusitania by Erik Larson.  On 
May 1, 1915, the Lusitania, a luxury ocean liner, 
sailed out of New York bound for Liverpool carrying a 
record number of children and infants. Several 
months before, Germany had declared the seas 
around Britain to be a war zone. For months, German 
U-boats had brought terror to the North Atlantic.  As 
the U-20 and the Lusitania made their way toward 
Liverpool, an array of forces, both grand and achingly 
small—hubris, a chance fog, a closely guarded 
secret, and more—all converged to produce one of 
the great disasters of history. 

Our club has not yet voted on a date for the next book 
club meeting, but it will probably take place in the first 
half of January. If you are interested in being included 
on the Jug & Mug book club notification list, please 
contact Helen Ross at hall_family@hotmail.com or 
332-5595.  

Singing at Burcham Hills — We will be 

singing at Burcham Hills on Sunday, December 11, 
downstairs in the Whitehouse Room at 7:00 pm. 
Come and join us for an uplifting hour of music, 
including Christmas carols.  Song sheets are 
provided and the Burcham residents love our 
participation. It is a great opportunity to feel good 
about helping others.  For more information, contact 
our music coordinator, Diane West, at 810-687-7007 
or westdance@att.net. 

Social Tennis — The Jug & Mug members are 

playing INDOORS at the MSU tennis facility on Mt. 
Hope, just west of Harrison Road.  We play on 
Wednesday evenings, usually at 6:00 pm.  If you wish 
to be on the email list for regular updates, contact 
Rich Rybicki at richrybick@yahoo.com.   

Walking the River Trail — Every 

Monday and Wednesday, we meet at 6:15 pm at 410 
South Cedar, Lansing, for a walk on the River Trail. 
We walk four miles, to Potter Park Zoo and back. You 
will get beneficial exercise, and it may help you shed 
a few of those excess holiday pounds. Yes, we walk 
all winter long; even in the dark and even in the snow.  
It is surprisingly fun!  Join us, and all the other 
walkers, runners, and bikers on the path.  Put on your 
walking shoes and join us, laugh with us, and enjoy 
the outdoors. Call Joanne Creede at 285-4795 or 
Bonnie Mernitz at 449-6368 with any questions. 

Movie Matinee — If you enjoy watching the 

latest movie release, join an informal group to see all 
the newest shows on Thursday afternoons at NCG 
Theatre, Eastwood Towne Center. Joanne Creede 
will send out an email on Friday (sometimes later) 
listing the movies and the time, usually the last 
showing prior to 6:00 p.m. Vote for your choice via 
email, and Joanne will send out an email on 
Wednesday stating the movie choice and the time. 
We often go out afterward for a bite to eat and 
discuss the movie, and other subjects. The cost of the 
movie is $5; everything else is optional. Contact 
Joanne at kayjoe@comcast.net to get on the email 
list. If you don’t have email, you can still attend the 
movies with us. Call Joanne after 8:00 pm on 
Wednesday at 285-4795 to learn the selected movie 
and viewing time. 

mailto:LMLillie@gmail.com
mailto:hall_family@hotmail.com
mailto:westdance@att.net
mailto:richrybick@yahoo.com
mailto:kayjoe@comcast.net
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December 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

Movie Matinee 

2 

TGIF, Applebee’s 

3 

4 5 

River Walk 

6 7 

River Walk 

Tennis 

8 

Movie Matinee 

9 

TGIF, Applebee’s 

Warren Miller Movie 

10 

Christmas Party 

11 

Burcham Hills 

12 

River Walk 

13 

Council Meeting 

14 

River Walk 

Tennis 

15 

Movie Matinee 

16 

TGIF, Sir Pizza 

17 

Dinner & a Movie 

18 

Caroling 

19 

River Walk 

20 

General Meeting 

21 

River Walk 

Tennis 

22 

Movie Matinee 

23 

TGIF, Sir Pizza 

24 

Christmas Eve 

25 

Christmas Day 

26 

River Walk 

27 28 

River Walk 

Tennis 

29 

Movie Matinee 

30 

TGIF, Sir Pizza 

31 

New Year’s Eve 

JANUARY 2017 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 

New Year’s Day 

Brunch 

2 

River Walk 

3 4 

River Walk 

Tennis 

5 

Movie Matinee 

6 

TGIF, Leo’s Spirits 

7 

8 9 

River Walk 

10 

Council Meeting 

11 

River Walk 

Tennis 

12 

Movie Matinee 

13 

TGIF, Leo’s Spirits 

14 

Dinner & Movie 

15 

Burcham Hills 

16 

River Walk 

17 

General Meeting 

18 

River Walk 

Tennis 

19 

Movie Matinee 

20 

Instructional 

TGIF, Buddie’s  

21 

Instructional 

22 

Instructional 

23 

River Walk 

24 25 

River Walk 

Tennis 

26 

Movie Matinee 

27 

TGIF, Buddie’s  

28 

Ice Fishing Party 

29 30 

River Walk 

31     
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Upcoming Activities, continued 
in front of us. You can also order and enjoy sushi, 
which can be cooked or not, while all this fun is going 
on. We have the opportunity to get a private room, so 
if you’d like to go, let Bilky know ASAP. We need the 
numbers to reserve the space. Please call or email 
Bilky Joda-Miller by the end of the day of Thursday, 
December 15, at bilkyj@yahoo.com or 256-6596.  

Caroling at the Nursing Homes, 

December 18  This caroling event is sponsored 

jointly by the Hearth & Hill and the Jug & Mug Ski 
Clubs.  We meet at 1:00 p.m. at the Medilodge of 
Campus Area (formerly East Lansing Health Care 
Center—same as in past years), 3815 Northwind 
Drive, East Lansing.  At approximately 2:30 pm, we 
will be at the Ingham County Medical Care Facility, 
3860 Dobie Road, Okemos.  After the caroling, we will 
stop at the Coral Gables Restaurant, 2838 East Grand 
River, East Lansing, for order-off-the-menu refresh-
ments. 

You are invited to join us anywhere along the way.  
Bring family, friends, and children.  (Residents 
especially enjoy seeing children.)  Song sheets will be 
provided.  Come join us for this heart-warming and fun 
activity!  If you have questions, contact Diane West at 
810-687-7007 or Maddie Trimbly at 517-669-5123. 

New Year’s Day Brunch, January 1  
Join your Jug & Mug friends, and welcome 2017 at a 
New Year’s Day Brunch, 10:30 am – 3:00 pm at Helen 
Ross’s house, 1401 Somerset Close, East Lansing. 
Drop in for a couple of hours and watch a football 
game or play cards. Helen will provide a breakfast 
casserole and have coffee and orange juice to drink. 
Please bring a dish to pass and your own beverage 
(champagne if you want to make mimosas). Contact 
Helen at hall_family@hotmail.com or 332-5595 with 
any questions. 

Schuss Mt. Resorts IntroDuc-
tional Weekend, January 20-22 The 

Jug & Mug Ski Club’s first ski weekend of 2017 is 
ready to go.  The annual Instructional Weekend will be 
held at Schuss Mt. Resorts.  If you have attended this 
trip in the past, you know it is a great way to start the 
ski season. 

The resort package includes the usual three days of 
skiing, two nights lodging, two breakfasts, Saturday 
night banquet with door prizes and up to 16 hours of 
ski instructions in downhill, telemark, snowboarding 

and cross country techniques. 

Lodging is at Schuss Village with the typical two 
queen beds, one bath for $349 per person, double 
occupancy.  Quad accommodations are $309 per 
person.  Contact Rich Rybicki for more details at 
richrybick@yahoo.com or 517-663-1854.  The 
deadline to sign up and/or cancel is December 20. 

Dinner and a Movie, January 14  Chill 

out after the hectic holiday season with a relaxing 
dinner at El Azteco, 225 Ann Street, East Lansing.  
Meet at the restaurant 6:30 pm.  We can enjoy a meal 
together and decide what movie to watch after the 
meal.  Call or email Bilky Joda-Miller by the end of the 
day of Thursday, January 12, at bilkyj@yahoo.com or 
256-6596 or to let her know you will be joining the 
group. 

Ice Fishing Party, January 28 What 

could be cooler than spending time outside in January 
in Michigan?!  The January Jug & Mug Party, of 
course!  This event will be hosted by Dan Hayes, with 
an ice fishing theme/option.  Dan lives on Park Lake 
at 15486 Park Lake Road, East Lansing, and invites 
all Jug & Muggers to join him for ice fishing starting at 
3 pm, with an indoor party for more rational people 
starting at 6:30.  Dan has lots of ice fishing gear folks 
can borrow (but note that a fishing license is required), 
and easy access to the lake.  Depending on ice 
conditions, the township may also have a skating area 
cleared on the lake.  Needless to say, warm clothes 
are essential, and Dan will check on the safety of the 
ice in the days leading up to the event.  As usual, 
please bring your own beverage and a dish to pass 
and Dan will have a kitty out to collect a dollar or two 
from attendees.  Parking will be a bit of a challenge 
depending on snow conditions.  There is a township 
parking lot to the north of Dan’s house, adjacent to the 
park and boat launch on Park Lake, that isn’t regularly 
plowed but is often open.  Otherwise, parking along 
Nichols Road, also just to the north of Dan’s house, is 
recommended.  Dan’s phone number is 881-3041, 
and e-mail address is hayesdan@msu.edu for more 
information.   

Petoskey Weekend, February 3-5 
Join the club at Crooked River Lodge in Alanson, 
about 10 miles north of Petoskey and close to Nubs 
Knob and Boyne Highlands. 

Room Reservations:  The Lodge is filling up already; 
(Continued on page 7) 

mailto:bilkyj@yahoo.com
mailto:hall_family@hotmail.com
mailto:richrybick@yahoo.com
mailto:bilkyj@yahoo.com
javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1775_com_zimbra_email%22));
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Jug & Mug 

December Birthdays 

Free birthday deals:  Check it out!   

http://dealseekingmom.com/ 
birthday-freebies-clubs-specials/ 

 12/01 Jana Nicol 

 12/02 Arlene Thornton 

 12/19 Bilky Joda-Miller 

Wine Tasting, November 2  Fifteen of us 

met at Dusty’s Cellar in Okemos for an evening of Italian 
wine tasting and appetizers.  We were guided through 
eight wines; one bubbly, some sweet, some dry, some 
white, and some red.  Steve enthusiastically described 
each wine, its origin, and what food he would usually 
pair with each one. It was fun to note that we all had our 
preferences and dislikes.  We also shared some 
wonderful finger food. The spinach pie and kebobs were 
especially enjoyed.  It was a fun evening. Many who 
attended said they would like to do it again so if you 
missed this event or attended and want to do it again, 
look for another one in the spring. 

   Barbara Tanaka  

Dinner & a Movie, November 12 Fifteen 

of us showed up at P.F. Chang’s for a wonderful dinner 
in a private room. The food was great and we could 
even have conversations with each other. We picked our 
movies and split up into three groups. Two groups split 
and went to see the movie they chose and the third 
decided to go home or elsewhere. Everybody enjoyed 
the movie they selected, according to what I heard at the 
General Meeting. 

We have the opportunity to get a private room at UKAI 
next month, so if you’d like to go, let me know ASAP. 
We need the numbers to reserve the space.  Thank you 
for joining us for November and hope to see you in 
December at UKAI on the west side. 

   Bilky Joda-Miller 

Past Activities 
The club council in October approved a Name-the-Club 

Contest.  This is the first stage in a three stage process to 

bring about a vote in 2017 to perhaps change the club 

name. The following are rules and guidelines for this first 

stage: 

1. Only Jug & Mug Ski Club members are eligible. 

2. One entry per member. 

3. Entries must be in good taste, no obscenities, sexual 

innuendos or copyright infringements. 

4. There are no official ballots or e-mail submissions for 

this stage of the contest. Print your entry on a piece of 

paper or index card, legibly sign and date it. 

5. Committee and Council reserves the right to reject any 

entry for any reason. 

6. Hand your entry to a Name Change Committee 

member (John Sadowski, Judy Long, Teri Miller, Rich 

Rybicki), OR place in ballot box available at the 

December general meetings OR mail your entry to: 

Jug & Mug Ski Club 

P O Box 13153 

Lansing, Michigan   48901 

7. The contest ends on December 31, 2016 at 11:59 PM. 

Mailed entries must be postmarked no later than 

December 31, 2016. A number of entries have been 

received; keep them coming! 

The top three submissions will be announced by the 

committee in February 2017 and will trigger the second 

stage of the contest, a membership vote to select a new 

club name, or keep the current name. The top three entries 

will be eligible for a $50 gift card and two $25 gift cards. 

More details will be in future club newsletters and at the 

general meetings.  Questions? Contact committee and/or 

council members.  

Name-the-Club Contest 

Please Read: Keeping the Married Committee 

This committee has been working on the possibility 

of keeping our Jug & Mug Ski Club members who get 

married, and also allowing formerly single Jug & Mug 

members who were required to give up their 

membership due to a change in marital status to 

rejoin as a couple. The goal of this committee’s work 

is NOT to change the club’s focus from a Single’s 

Club or to open the membership to the general 

public at large. With our proposal, the Jug & Mug 

Ski Club (by whatever name), will remain a Single’s 

Club. New members will still be single as required. 

We simply want to continue to include you as 

members (if you wish) once you’re one of us, even if 

you marry. We ask that you read our final proposal 

carefully when it is presented for your vote.  

http://dealseekingmom.com/birthday-freebies-clubs-specials/
http://dealseekingmom.com/birthday-freebies-clubs-specials/
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Carolyn Tody 402-3224 carley1t@sbcglobal.net 

Ballroom, Swing & Nightclub  
 Silver Bell Ball Dance party – Friday, December 9, Michi-
gan Athletic Club, 7 pm Beginning Rhumba lesson, 7:30-10 pm 
Dance. $18. Info: https://www.facebook.com/
events/226600447745325/. 
 Tomlian New Year’s Eve Ballroom dance party – Decem-
ber 31, 8:30 pm at South Lansing Christian Church, 6300 Aure-
lius. Bring dish to pass. $40/couple. Regular dance is 2nd Fri-
day, 7 pm Lesson $5, Dance 8-10:30 pm. $12. Info: John & 
Judy Tomlian (517) 655-3611, tomliandance.com. 
 Wild Spurs/Jammin’ at the Jewel ~ Mondays 6 pm. 5270 
Perry Rd in Grand Blanc. Confirm: Joann (810) 691-2719 
 Great Lakes Swing Association ~ Wednesdays 6 pm, 
Rollhaven in Flushing east of Flint, 3464 Ann Drive off Pierson 
Road west of I-75, just east of Elms Road. Lesson 6 pm, Dance 
7-10. Info/map: http://www.glsdc.org/  
 Center for Social Dance Party ~ Fridays, December 2, 9, 
and 16, 9-10:30 pm, 2807 Jolly Road, Okemos. Info: 517-242-
8494, http://socialdanceproject.com/ballroom-dance-socials 
 Lansing Eagles Capitol Area Sunday Swing ~ Sundays at 
the Eagles Club, 4700 North Grand River. 6 pm lessons, 7-10 
pm dance. Admission $8 or $10 with lesson. Dances are sub-
ject to occasional cancellation. Info: Mike (517) 490-7838, 
Joann P. (810) 691-2719 

Freestyle, Country, Contra & Square 
 TGIF Party ~ Fridays nights, 8 pm-12, Hawk Hollow Golf 
Club. $13 Info: http://tgifdance.com 
 Greenville Casual Singles Dance ~ Occasional Satur-
days. 7 pm-12 at the Greenville American Legion: $7 

 Tequila Cowboy ~ Wednesday 7 pm, free lessons. Line 
dance Wed-Thurs-Sat nights. Lansing Mall (517) 323-7320 
http://tequilacowboy.com/lansing 

 Ten Pound Fiddle Contra & Square Dance ~ Saturday, 
December 3, 7 pm, Central United Methodist Church. http://
TenPoundFiddle.org 
 Lincoln Country Club/Rivertown Singles – Sundays, 7-
11, at 3485 Lake Michigan Drive NW Grand Rapids. (616)-453-
6348  
 Looking Glass Music & Arts ~ Saturday, December 3, 17, 
31 (New Years Eve), 6:30 Lesson, 7-10 pm Dance at Central 
United Methodist Church, 215 N. Capitol. Info: http://lgmaa.org/ 

Salsa, Merengue, Bachata 
 Salsa Capital – Occasional Saturdays ~ AA Creative Corri-
dor, 1133 South Washington Ave, Lessons 8:15 dance 9:15-12 
for $5. Info: Bryan G. 517-230-9018, www.facebook.com/
groups/470309133043097. Also watch Sugar Blues, 1133 S. 
Washington Avenue & Waterfront Bar & Grill, 325 City Market 
Drive. 

Group Lessons (Private Lessons also available) 
 Center for Social Dance 2807 Jolly Rd, Okemos, Info: 517-
242-8494. 
 Parkwood YMCA 517-827-9680· Dewitt YMCA 517-827-
9660· Michigan Athletic Club 364-8800.  
 USA Dance 517-712-6674 http://www.usadance2037.org/
danceeventslessons.html.   
 Lansing Parks & Rec 483-4277 www.lansingmi.gov/parks/
actprog/dance_classes.jsp. 

General info: 
Lansing ~ https://www.facebook.com/groups/140480982080/ 
Ann Arbor ~ https://www.facebook.com/
groups/1391767727753582/ 
Flint ~ Info: http://www.danceaway.com/ 

December 2016 Singles Dance Events 

don’t wait to make that reservation!  Call the Lodge at 
866-548-0700 and make your own reservation under 
Jug & Mug Ski Group by January 2, 2017.  Minimum 2 
night stay required.  *Let Rich know you have 
reserved a room; whom you are rooming with, or if 
you want a roommate(s) to share a room.  You are 
responsible for cancellation per Lodge’s policies. 

Rooms Blocked to Reserve:  The room nightly rate is 
based on 4 persons per room, per night.  If there are 
more than 4 persons in the room, add $15.00 per 
night for each additional person.  Taxes will be added 
to cost upon checkout.  

Amenities include complimentary buffet breakfast.  
Many choices and a different menu each day. Indoor 
pool and hot tub, bonfire nightly to gather around. Loft 
above the main lobby where there are games, books, 
53-inch TV, card table and pool table. 

Trip Coordinators:  Rooms/Reservations/Trip Leader: 
Rich Rybicki, email richrybick@yahoo.com or call at 
517-663-1854.  
Friday Night Welcome Party/Chair: Tom Sarra, email 
tsar@rescuemhs.com or call at 419-376-8744. 

This trip is supported by the J&M Council but checks shall be 
made out to the trip chair. 

Cedar Bend, March 3-5  Join us for a fun-

filled weekend in a lovely rustic lodge in Mancelona at 
Cedar Bend Farms.  Enjoy cross-country skiing, snow 
shoeing and tubing on the property, or at Cedar River 
by Schuss/Shanty Creek resort, and downhill skiing at 
Schuss/Shanty Creek, Boyne Mountain, or Boyne 
Highlands, all within a 20 minute drive.  Casinos are 
also nearby.  The trip will include two nights of 
lodging, Friday night welcome party, Saturday 
breakfast, lunch and dinner, and Sunday breakfast.  
This is a fun and relaxing weekend and you don’t 
even have to ski.  Bring board games, music, books, 
or anything relaxing you can think of.  We are renting 
BOTH big lodges this year, so you will have tons of 
room to spread out.  The cost is $70 for members and 
$80 for non-members.  But, once again, we are 
offering an EARLY BIRD DISCOUNT!  Have your 
check in my hands by February 1, and the price is $65 
and $75, respectively! 

The last date to sign up is at the February 15 General 
Meeting.  You can also mail a check (made out to Jug 
& Mug Ski Club) to Helen Ross, 1401 Somerset 
Close, East Lansing, 48823.  Reserve your spot now 
by contacting Helen at hall_family@hotmail.com or 
203-997-2275. 

(Continued from page 5) 

Upcoming Activities, 

continued 
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Jug & Mug Ski Club 

P.O. Box 13153 

Lansing, Michigan  48901 

December 9 ........... Warren Miller Movie 

December 10 ............... Christmas Party 

December 17 .......... Dinner and a Movie 

December 18 ........................... Caroling 

January 1 ........ New Year’s Day Brunch 

January 14 ............. Dinner and a Movie 

January 20-23 .... Instructional Weekend 

January 28 ................. Ice Fishing Party 

February 3-5 ........... Petoskey Weekend 

March 3-5 ........... Cedar Bend Weekend 

Upcoming Events 

Your Jug & Mug membership entitles you 

to the benefits of other ski/social clubs. 

The web site  

(www.mdscski.org)  

lists current events and affiliated clubs. 

Call our MDSC 

representative, Teri Miller, 

at  

517-699-2969 for more 

information. 

Metropolitan Detroit Ski  

& Snowboard Club 

 

The Chicago Metropolitan Ski Council’s (CMSC) primary goal 
is to promote and support member clubs in their effort to 
further the interest in skiing, snowboarding and year round 
social activities.  The Jug & Mug Ski Club is a member of the 

CSMC.   

A not for profit organization with 70 member clubs through-

out the Chicago metropolitan area and neighboring states, 
the CMSC represents over 10,000 skiers 
and snowboarders. 

Check out their website for more informa-
tion.  You may find a trip or activity that 
will interest you.   

CHICAGO METROPOLITAN  

SKI COUNCIL (CMSC)  

Hotline:  517-342-9955 

Web site:  jugandmug.org 

http://www.facebook.com/Jug-Mug-Ski-Club/ 

December General 

Meeting will be at 

Buddies in Holt 


